

## State of New Jersey

CHRIS CHRISTIE

Governor

KIM GUADAGNO Lt. Governor DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
Mail Code 401-02C
Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste
P.O. Box 420
Trenton, NJ 08625-0420
Tel. # (609) 984-4250
Fax # (609) 777-1951

BOB MARTIN

Commissioner

February 27, 2015

Bethany J. O'Toole, Chief Financial Officer Essex County Utilities Authority The Leroy F. Smith Jr. Public Safety Building 60 Nelson Place, 6<sup>th</sup> Floor Newark, NJ 07102

Dear Ms. O'Toole,

The Department of Environmental Protection's Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste is in receipt of a request for administrative action to the Essex County District Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan) dated January 14, 2015. The January 14, 2015 administrative action proposes County plan inclusion of the acceptance and processing of waste type 25 at the Essex County Resource Recovery Facility. The facility will operate as it is currently included in the County Plan.

Pursuant to <u>N.J.A.C</u> 7:26-6.11(b)5, the modification of an existing facility can be accomplished via an administrative action. Therefore, the acceptance and processing of waste type 25 is hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to <u>N.J.A.C</u> 7:26-6.11(f).

Please be advised that this administrative action approval shall not be construed as an expression of the Department's intent to issue a permit modification to the subject facility for the above noted operational changes.

If you have any questions relative to this matter, please contact Najwa N. Ali of my staff at (609) 984-9773 or by e-mail at <a href="mailto:najwa.ali@dep.nj.gov">najwa.ali@dep.nj.gov</a>.

Sincerely,

Edward Nieliwocki, Contract Administrator 3

Bureau of Planning and Licensing